

May 26, 2016

Town of Lamont Bag 330 Lamont, AB **TOB 2RO** 

Elaine MacDonald, Deputy Chief Administrative Officer Attn:

Re: REF Application 2016-003, Town of Lamont

**Proposed Municipal Development Plan Amendments** 

Dear Ms. MacDonald,

Thank you for your recent application submitted under the Regional Evaluation Framework (REF).

A CRB Administration Recommendation to approve the subject application was issued on April 27, 2016. In accordance with the April 10, 2014 Capital Region Board amended REF Administrative Procedures, the approval recommendation was subject to a 28 day appeal period ending on May 25, 2016.

We are pleased to advise that an appeal was not submitted. In this regard, please accept this letter as Capital Region Board approval and deemed disposition of the subject REF application.

Sincerely,

Malcolm Bruce, MSM Chief Executive Officer

**Capital Region Board members** CC. Nolan Crouse, Chair, Capital Region Board Capital Region Board CAO's Stantec